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This Sunday is the Third 

Sunday of Easter –  

Year C 

The Gospel reading is from 

John 21:1-19.  
  

Jesus stepped forward, 

took the bread and gave it to them, and did the 

same with the fish. 

 

Reflection 

Today we concentrate on the different ways that the 

witness of the community of faith manifests the Lord 

– the apostolic witness of leadership and service that 

is accomplished by the various ministries within the 

church. While today’s gospel singles out Peter as a 

leader within the community, in no way does this 

mean that such providential care for the church is the 

sole responsibility of authorised leaders. Rather, it is 

the responsibility of all the baptised. 
Ref: Liturgyhelp.com – reflection from Dianne Bergant  

 

Kindergarten 2017 

Enrolments 

Our Lady of Lourdes 

Primary School is now 

taking Kindergarten 

enrolments for 2017. 

Please download the 

enrolment form from the school website 

www.ololbhills.catholic.edu.au, complete the form 

and return it to the school office with all the required 

documentation. 

Families will be interviewed on Saturday, May 7 by 

a member of the leadership team. 

If your child has any special physical or learning 

needs please make an appointment to see Mr Haskins 

for a more extensive interview. 

 

 

Holidays 

We wish all our 

families a safe and 

relaxing holiday. 

School returns on 

Tuesday, 26th 

April. 

 

Congratulations to the students who received 

Principal and Citizenship Awards. 
 

Principal Citizenship 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KN  KN 

Alina Onis Cailum Saab 
 

KS KS 

Selena Chiha Tyler Angeles 
 

1D 1D 

Addison Arkell Zachary Langdon 
 

1H 1H 

Nicholas McNally Benjamin Mathews 
 

2P 2P 

Aliera Craig Declan Mission 
 

2W 2W 

Fadi Edwards Mia Hirigoyen 
 

3BP 3BP 

Rafael Rebaza Georgia Thompson 
 

3S 3S 

Joshua Blench Emily Fogg 
 

4A 4A 

Samuel Waring Brooke Whittaker 
 

4D 4D 

Florence Sulaturio Josie Kneller 
 

5C 5C 

Marcus Attard Alyssa Sergi 
 

5F 5F 

Stephen Antivilo Makayla McKinnon 
 

6M 6M 

Amelia Polley Oliver King 
 

6P 6P 

Alana El-Khoury Maxim Bowry 
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Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge 

Certificates of Participation to the children who took 

part in the Executive Director’s Summer Reading 

Challenge: 

Congratulations to the following students:  

Sophie Alliston    Isla Attard 

Marcus Attard   Ella Fernandez 

Lisa Gendy    Benjamin Krastev 

Amelia Polley    Samuel Polley  

Emilia Rebaza   Mariana Rebaza  

Rafael Rebaza    Charlotte Saker  

Olivia Tannous 

 

Slushy Day 

Thank you to the P&F and the wonderful people who 

worked so hard to make our slushy day a big success. 

We thank you for your support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Uniform Shop 

Payment for uniforms ordered from Oz Fashions 

should be made directly to them. The school office 

does NOT accept uniform orders or cash on their 

behalf. We apologise for any inconvenience. 

 

Winter Uniforms 

All students will change over to 

winter uniform on the Monday, 9th 

May (after Mother’s Day). 

 

Fun Run 

Congratulations to the following students who are 

our 2016 Fun Run Sponsorship winners… 

Kindergarten:   Elijah Lui (KN) 

Year 1:  Paul Mejalli (1D)    

Year 2:   Darcy McCormack (2W)   

Year 3:   Isaac Chevalier (3S)    

Year 4:   Sean Fernandes (4D) 

Year 5:   Aaron Quarisa (5F) 

Year 6:   Lachlan Fernandes (6P) 

Family Category:  Sheena and Tara King  

Overall Individual Winners:  
   Angelina Arciuli (5C) and 

   Madison Bardella (1H)  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Age Champion and Runner Up winners from our 

2016 School Swimming Carnival 

Congratulations to the following students: 

 
 

Cross Country Age Champions and Runner Up 

winners from our 2016 School Cross Country 

Congratulations to the following students: 

Age Champion Runner Up 

8 Yr Boys Jasper King Joshua Cetinic 

8 Yr Girls Lily Bigley  

9 Yr Boys Joshua Howard Christopher Saab 

9 Yr Girls Mia Wickman Keira Culnane 

10 Yr Boys Samuel Waring Roy Rankin 

10 yr Girls Angelina Zalloua Olivia Nesci 

11Yr Boys Benjamin Waring Jackson Howard 

Braydon Wickman 

11 Yr Girls Isabella Kulper Caitlin Ingersoll 

12 Yr Boys Domenic Nesci Josh McQuaid 

12 Yr Girls Hannah Mathews Naomi Baranowski 

Marisa Fattore 

Age Champion Runner Up 

8 Yr Boys Joshua Cetinic Samuel Polley 

8 Yr Girls Holly Gersbach Georgia Corner 

9 Yr Boys Ben Gontarczyk Ben Hyde 

9 Yr Girls Antonia Baranowski Sophie Steele 

10 Yr Boys Tommy Murphy Tiago Quintal 

10 yr Girls Ava Smith Ainslie McNally 

11Yr Boys Jackson Howard Benjamin Waring 

11 Yr Girls Emily Tapia Gabriella Compton 

12 Yr Boys Josh McQuaid Max Bowry 

12 Yr Girls Hannah Mathews Naomi Baranowski 



Sport News 

NSW CPS Trials 
Congratulations to all our incredible swimmers 

Lauren McQuaid, Olivia Nesci, Angelina Zalloua, 

Mia Wickman, Benjamin Waring, Jackson Howard, 

Josh McQuaid and Braydon Wickman, who 

competed at the NSW CPS Trials last Thursday, 31st 

March. For the past few months, these students have 

worked their way through each competition and 

outdone themselves time after time. Even though 

they will not be going through to the next stage in 

the swimming competition, these students managed 

to break PB’s of their own, which is a fantastic 

achievement in our eyes. Well done to each and 

every one of you for doing such a fantastic job in the 

pool! 

 

Representative Sport 
More results are now in! After competing against 

strong competition, congratulations to the following 

students who have been successful in making the 

Parramatta teams in the following representative 

areas: 

Josh McQuaid (Touch Football and Rugby League) 

Hannah Mathews (Netball and Touch Football) 

Amelia Polley (Touch Football) 

Joshua Pozzolungo (Touch Football) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wakakirri  
A Wakakirri Story Dance is a 3-7 minute 

performance by a group of students that theatrically 

tells a story using a combination of dancing, acting 

and creative movement to pre-recorded music. 

The aim of Wakakirri is to teach students about 

themselves and others through the creating and 

sharing of stories and by this process develop 

students’ educational outcomes, lifestyle choices and 

community awareness. 

Wakakirri is an amazing opportunity for students in 

Years Four through to Six to represent OLOL 

through creative arts. It is a huge commitment and 

takes extensive preparation time.  

This year, the signature item for Wakakirri is ‘stars’. 

With that in mind, our theme for this year will be 

‘Star Wars’.  

Congratulations to all the students who made it 

through the audition process! Please remember to 

bring back your ‘Participation Form’ as soon as 

possible. Practice will begin early next term. 

Diocesan Cross Country 
Congratulations to the forty-two students who will 

now compete at Parramatta Diocesan Cross Country 

on Tuesday, 3rd May, next term. Remember to train 

in the holidays and bring in your permission note, 

with the money enclosed in an envelope, during 

Week 1 of Term 2. 

 

Winter Uniforms 

All winter uniforms are now available for purchase 

from Oz Fashions. Uniform samples are at the 

school to try on. Please be aware that the long sleeve 

polo sport shirt and track suit are optional items. 

Orders will be taken during the 2 week holiday break 

and these orders will be delivered to the school on 

Tuesday, 26th April, 2016.  

Deliveries are made to the school twice a week, on 

Tuesday and Friday throughout the school terms.  

All orders and payment must be made directly to Oz 

Fashions. 

For any further enquiries please contact Elle 

0421216414 

Email: elle@ozfashions.com.au 

 

Slushie and Spider Day 

Wrap Up 

Thank you to all the mums 

who helped make today 

special for the children. 

Over 360 slushies and 

spiders were made! It was 

hard work but the smiles on 

the kids faces made it all 

worthwhile. 

Thank you to all for your 

ongoing support! 

Enjoy the holidays - OLOL Parent Group  

 

Mother's Day Raffle and Stall  

Our annual Mother’s Day stall will be held on 

Thursday, 5th May 2016. We are looking for prize 

donations for our fundraising raffle. If you would 

like to make a donation, please bring it into the 

school office. All shapes, sizes and types of 

donations will be gratefully accepted! 

More information will follow over the coming 

weeks. Contact Jenny Mejalli on 0410 224 000 or 

email jenny@precisesecurity.com.au if you have any 

queries. 
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Kindergarten began Term 1 with the unit ‘God loves me’. 

The children talked about how they are all different and 

unique and how they all belong to God’s family. They 

shared with the class why they were given their name and 

how this contributes to their uniqueness.  

 

In our ‘Ashes to Easter’ unit the children learnt about the 

events of Holy week with the help of Year 6. They were 

able to reflect on the scripture stories and had opportuni-

ties to complete a variety of activities.  



Over the past two days, both Year 4 classes attended their C.A.R.E.S. excursion out at St. Marys. For the past 

term, the students in their PDHPE lessons have been participating in a unit called ‘Safety First’ where the 

content focuses on aspects of safety in various environments.  

The students on their excursion participate in fun and engaging activities surrounding the topic of bike, road 

and pedestrian safety. Firstly, the students were led through a road in an enclosed area and reviewed the rules 

regarding the use of the road and how to use it while on a bike. Secondly, the students earned their ‘bike 

licence’ by participating in a few safety checks. Finally, with their licence in hand, the students were permitted 

to ride on their bikes on the road in the enclosed area. However, one wrong move meant points were lost off 

their licence.  

Year Four had a brilliant time out at C.A.R.E.S. and we are now all safe and competent road users. 

 








